
St. Mary’s School Newsletter
Always faithful to God, ourselves and others in the spirit of the Presentation tradition.

St. Mary’s is committed to Child Safety and the inclusion of all children.

Respect Others  -  Respect Ourselves  -   Respect Our Environment
Term 3 Week 6  Friday 19th August

PBIS: Expectations on Undercover/ Verandah/paths/concrete areas
Dear Families,

Our School Prayer
Loving God,

we pray for peace and harmony
in our school, community and world.

Help us to make St Mary's School
a place where we all feel

welcomed, respected and valued.

May our school be a
safe and happy community

where we strive to reach our goals.
Help us to always Respect Ourselves,

Respect Others and Respect our Environment.

Amen

IMPORTANT: Newsletter Change
From today the weekly newsletter will change to a fortnightly newsletter meaning it
will come out every 2nd week on a Friday. If any important information or dates
need to be shared in between newsletters I will email all families directly.

Phone - 02 60329284 Weekend Mass Times

Web - principal@smrutherglen.cathoic.edu.au Saturday 5 pm - Chiltern (Winter Time)

75-89 High Street, Ruthergle, 3685 Sunday 9am - Rutherglen
PO Box 146

Sunday 10.30 am - Wahgunyah
Office Hours - 8.00am - 4 pm

mailto:prinipal@smrutherglen.cathoic.edu.au


Vaccination Requirements
A reminder that changes to vaccination requirements for mainstream schools that came into
effect from 11.59pm Friday 24 June, means there are no longer any mandatory vaccination
requirements for staff or visitors working or attending mainstream schools.

TRANSPORT OF CHILDREN TO SCHOOL BY POSITIVE CASES
A further change to the pandemic orders is that from 11.59pm on Friday 24 June,
parents/carers who are COVID-19 positive can leave self-isolation to transport non-infectious
children to or from school or an early childhood service via private vehicle.
The parent/carer must travel directly to and from the school/early childhood service only. They
must remain in the vehicle at all times, unless it is reasonably necessary to leave the vehicle to
walk the child to and from the entrance of the school/early childhood service safely. They must
wear a face mask at all times.

Isolation Requirements for Positive Cases
If a students test positive:
1. Parents/carers must inform the school immediately.

2. Students who report a positive result must isolate for seven days and not attend school
during that period.

3. NEW: REDUCTION OF TESTING AND ISOLATION REQUIREMENTS
The period of time when someone is considered a recently confirmed case and therefore
exempt from testing and isolation requirements has been reduced from the previous 12 weeks
to 4 weeks.
This means that children who are household contacts of people with COVID-19 are not exempt
from the testing and isolation requirements after 4 weeks from completing isolation with
COVID-19. Previously, this period was 12 weeks.
This means that a student who is a household contact and wishes to attend school must take 5
rapid antigen tests (RATs) over 7 days and receive negative test results and wear a face mask
(if over 8 years old) in indoor spaces. This applies from 4 weeks after the end of an isolation
period when they were a case.
Families will also have to report being a household contact to their school after this 4-week
period.

Rapid Antigen Tests
The Victorian Government is providing up to three further deliveries of Rapid Antigen Tests

(RATs) in Term 3 and again in Term 4 to schools. These will be distributed by schools for use

by staff and students who are symptomatic or who are household contacts. Schools will

receive the first delivery of Term 3 RATs by the end of week 3.

Please contact the school if you require any tests  at any time during the term.



Father’s Day Stall Help Needed
It would be greatly appreciated if we can have
some helpers to wrap the Father’s Day Stall
gifts on the 24th of August at 9.00am in the
school hall and also we will need  helpers to
run the stall on Friday the 2nd of September
at 12.00pm. If you can help, please let Sally
Colwell or Amanda know.

NO Happy
Birthday’s again

this week!

PRODUCTION 2022!!!!!
This year we are thinking right outside the square with
our school  production. At this stage  you need to put
Wednesday 14th of September at 6.30pm into your
diaries.

BABY NEWS!!!!
Congratulations to Jodie ( Mrs Smith) who gave birth to a
healthy bouncy baby girl, Violet Mae this week!



Rutherglen Debutante Ball
Ivy and Lachie did a fantastic job representing St. Mary’s as flower girl and page
boy at the Rutherglen Debutante Ball last Friday night. Also thanks to the
members from our school community who were able to go along and watch.

Grade 1/2 Visual Arts - Having a Whale of a time!!!!!!!

This term during Visual Arts we have been focusing on some of the  books
shortlisted for Book Week. We enjoyed reading Walk of the Whales by Nick Bland.
The students then created their own whales using recycled newspaper and
cardboard for the sculptured bodies. To add some colour, the students enjoyed using
tissue paper to rip and stick on their whale.



Congratulations to this Week’s Class Award Winners

Henry            Holly           Carvyn          Jessica       Elijah
Ode      Norah    Luca      Ollie    Freya      Clementine    Patrick

This Week’s PBIS Focus: Undercover/ Verandah/paths/concrete areas

Undercover/

Verandah/paths/conc

rete

Respect Ourselves Respect Others Respect our

Environment

● Walk on the

concrete

● Model appropriate

behaviour

● Keep hands and

feet to yourself

● Go to where you

need to go- don’t

dawdle

● Be helpful

● Be aware of other

classes working

● Move quietly

around not to

distract others

● Smile to others

when passing them

in

● Be courteous of

classes lining up

● Speak

appropriately to

other people

● Pick up rubbish if

you see it

● Walk in

appropriate areas



Congratulations to this week’s PBIS Winners

Zoe Logan    Henry      Gus     Emme   Stephanie

BOOK WEEK PARADE
Thursday 25th of August at 9:15am.

Everyone is Welcome to join us.



Mackillop Art Exhibition in Bendigo

The Spiritual Artworks – Theme this year, Tell The Good News





Have a great weekend,



Matt



IMPORTANT CALENDAR DATES 2022

TERM 3:

Thursday 25 August Book Week Parade 9,15 am

Sunday 28 August First Communion at 9.00 am

Thursday 1 Sept Rutherglen Kinder Orientation Visit 9.30am - 11 am

Wednesday 14th Sept School Production 6.30pm

Thursday 15th Sept Creative Hands Festival Community Festival- RPS @ 4pm
Friday 16th Sept Last Day Term ( Casual Clothes)

TERM 4:
Monday 3 October 1st Day of Term 4

Monday 24th October Student Free Day (Staff PD)

Monday 24th October Student Free Day - Report Writing

Monday 1 November Melbourne Cup Day

Thursday 1 December Student Free day ( Staff PD)


